

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Division of Child and Family Services Helping people. It's who we are and what we do.



Ross Armstrong Administrator

Community Corrections Partnership (CCP) Block Grant Notice of Award SFY 2021

May 14, 2020

Washoe County Department of Juvenile Services Frank Cervantes, Director Po Box 11130 Reno, Nevada 89520

Dear Mr. Cervantes,

The Juvenile Justice Programs Office, Division of Child and Family Services (DCFS), has approved your State Fiscal Year 2021 Community Corrections Partnership (CCP) Block Grant in the amount of:

COUNTY	AMOUNT	AWARD#
Washoe County:	\$317,163.53	SFY 2021-CCP-001WC

Please note that this funding is 100% state general funds and <u>does not include any federal funding</u>. Please ensure quarterly reports and performance measures are provided, as required. Templates are provided for your convenience.

The attached Notice of Sub Award (NOSA) will provide additional information, specifically about conditions of grant awards. Your signature, of that of a designee, is required prior to the release of any grant funds. An original signature is not necessary; an electronic signature on the document or scanned signed copy is acceptable.

NRS 62H.200 allows DCFS to withhold a percentage or all these funds for failure to comply with reporting requirements as outlined in NAC 62B, NAC 62H, established performance measures, and grant reporting criteria.

Before any funds are withheld, DCFS shall notify you of any lack of compliance and allow for a corrective action period. If those measures are unsuccessful, DCFS shall notify you of loss of funds to include the total amount of fund withholding. Funds withheld shall not be returned, but rather re-invested in the juvenile justice system in accordance with state law.

Due dates for quarterly reports for SFY 2021 is as follows:

1st Quarter- October 15, 2020

2nd Quarter- January 15, 2021

3rd Quarter- April 15, 2021

4th Quarter – July 15, 2021

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 775-684-4448 or email me at lbittleston@dcfs.nv.gov.

Respectfully,

Leslie Bittleston. MSQA

Juvenile Justice Program Chief

Juvenile Justice Programs Office, DCFS

CC: Kathryn Roose, Deputy Administrator Quality and Oversight, DCFS

Brian Dahlberg, Management Analysist III, DCFS

Grants and Quality Assurance Committee of the Juvenile Justice Oversight Commission (JJOC)